Issue 1

## The Prayer



Father, We thank you for the opportunity to begin this new school year, and we ask that you bless the pupils, staff, and their families that make our school a great place.

We pray that you will guide us in all ways, so that we will seek your will in everything that we do.

We ask this in the name of Jesus

Christ our Lord. Amen

## Message from the Headteacher

I would like to welcome all our families back to Holy Trinity and extend a special welcome to all our new families who have joined us this term. I hope that your association with us will be a long and happy one. All the children have settled so well into their new classes and seem very happy. I am delighted to welcome Mr Kinehan who has joined the Key Stage 2 team in Year 4 and Mrs Mc Gale who is a student teacher and will be working in Year 2 until February.

During the summer holidays, Holy Trinity School has been a hive of activity. The school has been deep cleaned and all carpets washed. The school frontage has been repainted and looks lovely, a huge thank you to our cleaners and Mr Henderson for all their hard work.

Thank you for your patience with our new start and end of the day arrangements. Please could I ask that only one parent/carer drops off or picks up from next week to reduce congestion and once you have dropped your child off or picked your child up could I ask you to leave the premises immediately to reduce the number of people on site and to reduce the risk of contamination to our 'bubbles'.

Should you ever have any questions, concerns or feedback (good or bad) please do not hesitate to contact me by email or phone.

We do not have any dates for your diary, but I am hoping that we will be able to hold a parents' evening in some form or another in the second week of October (week commencing 12<sup>th</sup> October).

Once again thank you all for your support and corporation we do appreciate it. We are so lucky to have such a wonderful school community.

Have a restful weekend.